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Dr. F. X. DeMartigny also read some communications from
Paris on Technical subjects. -

The Auditors, Drs. Dickson and Marois, then reported. on the
Treasurer's books, showing that the balance from last year-was $132,
while the receipts this year were $r56, making a total of $288.52,
of which a balance of $62.4o still remains.

The thanks of the meeting were then unanimously tendered to
Dr. Small, in recognition of the able manner in which he had, as
treasurer, kept the books.

A vote of thanks was likewise passed to the doctors of Quebec,
and especially the Local Commnittee for the handsome manner in
which they had received the Convention.

Another very strongly-worded motion was also moved, second-
ed, and unanimously passed, expressing the physicians' high appre-
ciation of their delightful trip to Grosse Isle, and their sense of its
magnificent equipment. The mover, Dr. Meyers, of Toronto,
dwelt upon the magnificent .development made by the Station
during the last 26 years, until it is now second to none, and em-
bodied in his motion the enthusiastic sense of the meeting, that the
Government should

RETAIN DR. MONTIZAMBERT

as their Superin tendent of Quarantine. Le said that almost all that
had been done at Grosse Isle was due to Dr. Montizambert, and
spoke briefly of his great scholarly attainments, and of the very
high stand he took arnong medical scientists the world over. These
remarks were applauded to the echo, Dr. Parke seconded the
motion.

Dr. Dickson, of Toronto, moved that the thanks of the Asso-
ciation be tendered to the authorities of Laval University for the
use of their splendid building and room.

Dr. Small moved that a vote of thanks be passed to the trans-
portation companies who had carried the members at reduced fare,
but suggested that some more convenient means of getting the reduc-
tion than the bothersome certificate system be sought for.

Dr. Mullen, of Toronto, moved that Dr. Beausoleil vacate the
chair and that Dr. Roddick act as chairman.

He then proceeded to move a vote of thanks to the highly
esteemed President for bis efforts on behalf of the Association,
which had so largely contributed towards the success of the meet-
ing, one of the best that the Association had ever held. He could
well remember that the first meeting of the Association, which he
attended, was held at Niagara Falls, and was under the Presidency
of a Quebec physician, the late Dr. Marsden. Since then he had
had the pleasure of knowing many Presidents of the Association,
and it was with pleasure that he remarked how prominent the men
all had been. Having commenced under a Quebec President, it
was gratifying to him to now attend, under a presiding officer taken
from among the French-speaking brethren, one of the most delight-
ful and most successful meetings that the Association had held
since its foundation. The motion was warmly seconded by two or
three gentlemen, and was thern put to the house by Dr. Roddick,
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